Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 10am on 8th September 2014
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams, Colin Hastings and Sue Wagstaff
1. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 15th August 2014 were approved by all and signed by the Chairman
2. Matters arising

JS – (i) Phone masts – he advised of a pre-application received by Veryan Parish Council for a phone mast provided by the Government to deal with ‘not-spots’. The preferred site is at Veryan Sports and Social Club in the corner of the field by tall trees which will partly shield the 20m mast.

(ii) NPIER – all agreed the report was very supportive, positive and helpful.
(iii) He confirmed that his interview with Hub Radio was now available on the website

(iv) Basic Conditions Statement – he confirmed that following Sarah Arden’s advice this was being prepared by Graham Webb (GW)
(v) Settlement character assessments – he had discussed these with June Crossland (JC) who confirmed that under the LLCA most had been completed and she would assist in filling the gaps. It was agreed that the LLCA ‘emotive’ comments and GW ‘factual’ comments within his village profiles should be drawn together by JA

(vi) Settlement boundaries – he confirmed Rob Lacey’s (RL) approval of the definition in the Glossary. However he had not yet spoken to John Brinkoff. JA suggested needed to check the boundaries shown on GW’s maps prior to publication

(vii) Kath Statham had agreed to provide the methodology for defining the hinterland and Geoff Pring (GP) will then produce the maps

CH – (i) Consultation Statement – he confirmed that the first draft would be ready by the end of this week

(ii) Electoral register – as it is not too late for people to register prior to the referendum it was agreed that a reminder should be sent to those on the email list
3. Consultation/Exhibition review
JA commented that less people than he had expected attended the exhibition but hoped that indicated the lack of concern by residents. CH felt that those who did attend had shown an interest. It was agreed that prior to the referendum a ‘public friendly’ summary should be produced.

JA reported that at last week’s meeting of Gerrans Parish Council he had explained the process and the Council are to hold a special meeting this week to prepare a response to the consultation. Mark Hatwood had indicated dissatisfaction with how businesses had been consulted but this ran contrary to a recent letter from Tim Light on behalf of himself, Toby Ashworth and Mark Hatwood. JS has subsequently phoned Tim to remind him they must submit any response this week.
4. Finance review

JS reminded the MT that they needed to submit any outstanding invoices and also obtain quotations for known future expenditure to enable him to apply to draw down the final £700
5. Email/Facebook/Roseland magazine update for October

JA circulated his draft article for the October issue of Roseland Magazine. All agreed acceptable but also agreed additional paragraph regarding electoral roll (see 2. CH (ii) above)
Agreed to send chaser for consultation feedback – JA on email and CH on Facebook
6. SG meeting on 17th September

All agreed that this would be a routine/reporting meeting
7. Assessing the consultation comments

The actual process will commence once the deadline of 14th September has passed and all feedback has been collated. The MT will then meet, probably more than once, to review the comments made on each page of the Plan.  JS expressed the view that as the ‘professional’ responses from NPIER, RL and the AONB were all supportive and did not recommend any major changes care should be taken when reacting to comments/feedback from other sources. Both RL and JC have offered assistance/guidance in the process which all agreed should be utilised. 
It was agreed that the standard ‘grid’ format should be used to present the comments and reaction/action taken with the final documents sent to members of the SG, emailed to the contact list, advertised on Facebook and published on the website. The article for the November issue of the Roseland Magazine will offer to provide a hard copy on request. Obtaining approval of the Parish Councils was discussed and it was agreed to involve Julian German.

JA pointed out that any changes to the Plan would need to be cross referred to the appendices
8. AOB

CH raised the following

a) Whilst manning the exhibition he had met a Gerrans resident who is responsible for student projects and they discussed the possibility of researching renewable energy options on the Roseland. The MT agreed that an acknowledgement should be sent and if possible a meeting set up to discuss options
b) He has received 2 emails from the chairman of CPRE forwarding details from Cornwall Protect of a plan for 7 wind turbines in the area. JS confirmed knowledge of the plan at Barwick Farm (Humphreys) which is outside the Roseland. JA however stressed the possible negative impact on the Roseland and it was agreed that contact should be made with Cornwall Council (CC) and the AONB to discuss the issue of ‘setting’
c) He referred to the guidance on renewable energy received from Dan Nicholls of CC and a general discussion on this in relation to the Roseland ensued

d) Whilst jointly manning the exhibition with Geoff Pring (GP) he established that GP was keen to assist further, particularly with implementation and JS and JA confirmed they were of the same impression
Meeting closed at 11.55am




S Wagstaff
Action points:
All –

1. Submit invoices and quotations for future costs to JS to enable final grant draw down 
JA –

1. Send email chaser for consultation feedback
CH –

1. Consultation Statement – first draft by the end of this week

2. Chaser for consultation feedback on Facebook
